May I take this opportunity to wish everyone a happy 2013 and the hope that everyone had a wonderful Christmas.

With 2012 having been such an exceptional year with the Olympics and the Diamond Jubilee – two events in which Henley played such a high profile role – 2013 certainly has a lot to live up to.
The only way to describe December is wet; the rain continued throughout the month with localised flooding across the county. The water table is so high that even a small amount of rain brings about flooding. The number to contact is 0845 310 1111 if you need to report anything. It’s well worthwhile to keep an eye on the Environment Agency’s website as they constantly update it giving full details of any potential flooding.
December is always busy with events and functions in the lead up to Christmas such as Friday 21st, when I took part in the walk to Woodstock Primary School along with 100 other people and pupils, an excellent way to reduce congestion around a school. I toured County Hall with the Chief Executive, thanking staff for their hard work throughout the year. After that I went to the Early Intervention Centre at Didcot to join in with their Christmas party with a special visit from Santa Claus, once again I missed him when he appeared!
I had hoped to get away for Christmas but unfortunately I had to return to the office during the holiday period to work on the budget, due mainly to the late announcement by the government of the settlement grant, which came with a reduction of £17 million on last year’s figure. Despite that the County Council will continue to seek to provide high quality services  across each of our key service areas – highways, fire and rescue, social care for children and adults, trading standards, schools and education, services for families and young people, libraries, the museum and many others.

We provide around 80 per cent of the local services you receive for your Council Tax and there are many people working very hard on behalf of local residents on a daily basis.
The full details of the budget proposals will be announced in January.

Once again can I wish everybody a Happy New Year.

Ian Hudspeth

07956 270 318

